
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 20 JULY 2006


COS.74/06
SURE START PARTNERSHIP AGREEMENT

Councillor Knapton declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in this item of business.  He stated that his interest was in respect of the fact that his daughter is a volunteer worker for Sure Start.  

With reference to the minutes of the last meeting (COS.65/06), the Community Services Manager, Mr Burns, presented report CS.24/06 which contained a draft Sure Start Partnership Agreement between Carlisle City Council and other relevant partners in the Sure Start Carlisle South programme.  The Agreement detailed the various responsibilities each partner has in relation to the operation and management of the programme.  

Mr Burns gave some background to the Sure Start Programme and reminded Members that the City Council is the Lead Agent.  The County Council is the accountable body with ultimate responsibility for the financial administrative and technical aspects of Sure Start.

The Agreement had been sent to the various partners agencies involved and they had all commented on the Agreement.

In considering the draft Agreement Members made the following comments and observations:

(a)
In response to a Member’s question, the Head of Legal Services advised that the Legal Section had been thoroughly involved in the drafting of the Agreement.  He had drafted the Agreement with the Partnership Agreement process approved by the Council in July 2003 as a starting point.  He had sought the comments of the various different partner agencies and taken most of the comments and suggestions on board.

(b)
A Member commented that the acronym “NCH” had not been explained in the Agreement.  Ms Hassall, Sure Start Carlisle South Manager, advised that NCH no longer uses the term National Children’s Homes but simply goes under the name NCH.  

(c)
A Member commented that some of the legal language used was not  plain English.  The Head of Legal Services responded that it was a legal agreement and had to be framed in the proper legal manner.

(d)
A Member referred to page 15, paragraph viii, relating to the employment of staff by the most appropriate employer.  The Member queried whether Sure Start staff were potentially being employed on different terms and conditions and any difficulties this may cause.  

Ms Hassall responded that the situation was quite complex with Sure Start staff being employed by various different agencies.  She was responsible for managing their day to day work although they still had supervision from the relevant agencies, e.g. health employees have clinical supervision from the relevant health department.  The system had worked well for the last five years and although there were people on different terms and conditions this had never really led to any practical difficulties.  It tended to be that similar jobs were employed by the same organisation and were on similar terms and conditions.

(e)
A Member referred to page 25 of the Agreement which referred to, but did not outline the core offers of the Children’s Centres.  It was hoped that the core offers would be in line with the objectives and principles of Sure Start and there was concern about the potential erosion of Sure Start principles as the move is made towards Children’s Centres.  Ms Hassall agreed with the Member stating that they were keen to keep the core principles in which the Sure Start Programme was built.  The principles do underlie the twenty core offers but she agreed that there was the potential to drift away from the Sure Start principles if there is not vigilance.

RESOLVED – (1)
 The Committee recommends that the draft Sure Start Partnership Agreement is progressed.

(2)
 The Committee would welcome an update at a future meeting on the progression with the changing situation and developments in relation to Sure Start.







